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49 Union Street ● Medford ● NJ 08055 ● 609/654-2608
     www.medfordtownship.com                  MAIN FAX 609/953-4087

CLERK/FINANCE FAX 609/714-1790

CONSTRUCTION FAX 609/953-7720

PUBLIC WORKS FAX 609/654-7646


NEIGHBORHOOD SERVICES ADVISORY COMMITTEE
Meeting Minutes – February 2, 2022

Town Hall, 49 Union Street, Medford, NJ 
Members Present:  Kathy Cullen, Avril Dickerson, Brian Seltzer, Michelle Voorhees and Tom Wright 
Members Absent:  Colleen Stover  
Guests in Attendance:  Councilwoman Donna Symons and Mayor Chuck Watson
Approval of Minutes:  
None
Joint meeting of EDC & NSAC:  See above for present NSAC members and guests in attendance.  EDC members present:  Sarah Cooper, Abbie Galie, Tom Guiliano, Vittorio Anepet, and Beth Portocalis

Ms. Portocalis: Committee responsibilities & projects may improve with collaboration


EDC- Promotes Medford Business. Broken into 5 districts with a champion for each.

· Current project: Council wants living document of availability/possibilities of businesses (when complete Councilwoman Symons can print and help distribute as realtor)

· Medford turns 175 years old

· Accept meeting minutes. Kevin made a motion to accept the minutes, seconded by Ms. Galie.  The minutes were approved by all members present. 

NSAC – Multiple boards came together; current projects: Welcome kit and Medford Messenger

· Meeting minutes will be reserved till March

Ms. Galie: Putting together past and present pictures to possibly submit to NJ Motion Picture and television Commission

-can help put Medford on the map


- Adding “when did you open your business to registration questionnaire


- updating website information


-review of EDAC agenda (from website)

Mr. Wright: Goal of getting Kit to all new neighbors.  Updating to include council members and pictures.

Ms. Portocalis: Budget request ($7,500) for new website which will feed information to FB and Twitter. Long term: will pay for itself as maintenance fees will be less. 

Public Comment:

Steve Cassidy, resident: Review of vacant properties. Most interest in Indian Chief.


Mayor Watson commented, review: 3 inactive licenses. Will speak with Zallies. 



-review of concession licenses with 50 or 100 year lease of township properties.

- Medford may be due an additional liquor license due to increase in population. 1 license/3000                        residents. Town will blind auction it if available. Last license went for 375,000.

Steve Cassidy, resident: Town stance on cannabis? 

Mayor Watson commented cannabis is currently banned.

New Business:
Mayor Watson: looking to increase/have zones for open carry (liquor bought in town)

Ms. Galie: board for liquor license reform would like to create 2 additional licenses

1. Wine and beer

2. NJ wind and NJ Beer

Stokelan Winery to open April 1st. 

Maggie Moose: opening soon.  Looking at 2 retail locations.

AutoZone: filling out paperwork.

Grazing Affair: Expanded on Main Street.

Fabulous Fig: Open, currently take out only but looking to do outdoor seating in Spring.

First Fridays starting. Business will stay open form 3-8 some will have specials.

Still doing Medford Money.

Considering t-shirt for Medford 175th to raise money for merchants and Founder’s Day celebrations.

Food Trucks, need more, would like to have extended to Kirby’s.

Chocolate scavenger Hunt in March

Ironstone village: old Sports Paradise getting updated to new PT place.

23 S. Main street may have a new restaurant

Library – no interest yet

Honey – Old Harvest location, has natural goods.

Mr. Wright/NSAC: review of old business.  Hoping to meet with Kathy on Tuesday for edits.


-updated library picture


-goal of expanding Messenger subscriptions


-Michelle raised concern of ease of use. Demonstration given. When click on item, no notice that you must scroll

               down for information


-all please review, check links and send concerns or recommendations.

Mayor Watson commented that Council is looking to keep group combined and thanked everyone. 

Adjourn:  Councilwoman Symons motioned to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Michelle Voorhees.  
Respectfully Submitted

Kathy Burger, Interim Chair  [image: image2.png]



